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May 20, 2020 
 
Ms. Heather Kirby  
Lance J.M. Steinhart, P.C.  
Attorneys At Law  
1725 Windward Concourse, Suite 150  
Alpharetta, GA  30005 
 
Re:   In the Matter of the Petition of Global Connection Inc. of America dba STAND UP WIRELESS 

for Designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier in the State of Utah; Docket No. 13-
2432-01 

 
Dear Ms. Kirby,  
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the April 29, 2020 filing by Global Connection 
Inc. of America dba STAND UP WIRELESS (“STAND UP”), of an update to its Lifeline service 
offering. STAND UP’s filing complies with requirements of the FCC and R746-8-403(2)(a)(ii). 
Consistent with the FCC’s November 19, 2019 Order, STAND UP has updated its Utah Enhanced plan to 
include 800 voice minutes, unlimited text, and 3 gigabytes of data, at no net cost to the Lifeline customer 
after application of Lifeline and Utah USF support. STAND UP is also removing the voice plan option 
due to the reduction in federal support for plans meeting only voice (and not broadband) minimum 
standards; however, STAND UP states no customers are affected by its removal. The PSC also reviewed 
the May 18, 2020 action request response filed by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU). The DPU 
confirms STAND UP’s Lifeline offering satisfies the relevant FCC and Utah requirements, and 
recommends the PSC acknowledge STAND UP’s proposed changes to its Lifeline offering.  
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s response, the PSC acknowledges 
receiving the notice of changes to STAND UP’s Lifeline service offering as described in its April 29, 
2020 filing.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary  
DW#313895 


